## Greenville Town Board Minutes January 10, 1980

The regular monthly meeting of the Greenville Town Board was called to order by President Jack Sprigler.

All board members were present in addition to Janice Gibson, Gary Getrost, Bob Isgrigg, Ray Huckleberry & Dan Cristiani & Virginia Hamm.

Minutes of Previous neeting Read and Approved.
The Board made the street in front of the school one way while the school is under construction. This was at the school's request.

Building Permits\_The Board thought newspaper ads would make people more aware of the need for building permits—also a sign to be put showing they have one.

C.E.T.A. -- The Board increased C.E.T.A. employees pay to \$3.10 per an hour.

Galena Subdivision—Dan Cristiani presented plans from Mr. Diems to tie in with 6 inch lines from highway 150 and to conform with minimum footage for fire hydrants installation and have 3 shutoff vales.

Highlander VillageSubdivision--Board gave permission to run 6 inch lines on new streets.

Record-A-Call will have Gary, Ray, & Jack's phone numbers.

The Board approved the purchase of a trencher borer in the amount of \$2995.00.

No other business came before the Board. V.J. Miller made a motion to adjourn-seconded by Mr. Sprigler.

Respectfully Sumitted,

Liace Martin
Grace Martin, Clerk-Treasurer

Hearing

min

Greenville Town Board

P. O. BOX 188
GREENVILLE, INDIANA 47124
812-923-5649

Robert Gibson, President of Board

Jack Sprigler, Clerk-Treasurer

THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES OF THE TOWN OF GREENVILLE, INDIANA, WILL HOLD A MEETING ON THE 5TH DAY OF FEB. 1980 AT 7:30 P.M. LOCAL TIME IN THE TOWN HALL, GREENVILLE, INDIANA TO CONSIDER THE ADOPTION OF AN ORDINANCE AUTHORIZING THE ISSUANCE OF ADDITIONAL WATER REVENUE BONDS FOR THE PURPOSE OF PROVIDING FUNDS TO PAY THE COST OF CERTAIN ADDITIONS, EXTENSION AND APPROVEMENTS TO THE MUNICIPAL WATER WORKS OF THE TOWN OF GREENVILLE AND SHALL ALSO CONSIDER THE ADOPTION OF AN ORDINANCE ESTABLISHING RATES AND CHARGES FOR THE USE OF AND SERVICES RENDERED BY THE WATER WORKS SYSTEM OF THE TOWN OF GREENVILLE.

INTERESTED MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC SHALL BE GIVEN THE OPPORTUNITY TO SPEAK WITH RESPECT TO THESE PROPOSED ORDINANCES.

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION IS REQUESTED.

DATED THE 25TH DAY OF JAN. 1980.

TOWN BOARD OF GREENVILLE, INDIANA
GRACE M. MARTIN, CLERK-TREASURER

